
Pooles Park Primary School 

 

******CLASS NEWS****** 
 

Nursery/Reception 
This week we have been reading The Gingerbread Man. We made the batter and after we put him in the oven, he ran 
away! We have been looking for him everywhere and the children have been making posters and letters in the hopes of 
him coming back. He did, and we decided not to eat him, but made our own. In Maths, we have been focusing on 
numbers 6, 7 and 8, and learning to use Mathematical vocabulary with addition. 

Year 1 
After being so familiar with the story of Rapunzel, we decided to create a twist to the story! We have created our own 
version of Rapunzel, by introducing different characters and settings. We have also been learning about British money, 
where we can identify the value of the coins and notes and even count how much money there is. In R.E., we have 
been looking at how Chinese New Year is celebrated, children were very excited as they watched a lion dance 
performance and a dragon dance performance, so they made their own dragon. In Art, we made crowns, pretending to 
be kings and queens. We will be going to the Park Theatre next Friday and the children are very excited! 

Year 2 
What a great week of challenge in Year 2!  In Maths, we have been learning about inverse operations between division 
and multiplication.  We have learnt how to divide by sharing and grouping.  In Literacy, we have been writing setting 
descriptions, using powerful adjectives, similes and alliteration.  We have been learning lots more in our P.E., Science, 
PSHE, Topic and R.E. lessons.  We wonder what your children enjoyed the most! 

Year 3/4 
Year 3 and 4 had a wonderful time this week at the British Film Institute completing a workshop about using film in 
Literacy. Their behaviour was superb and they really enjoyed analysing many different types of films, some of which 
were over 80 years old! In class this week, we have been focussing on multiplication in Maths, planning a newspaper 
report in Literacy and learning about volcanoes and earthquakes in Topic. In R.E., we have been learning about 
Hinduism and in PSHCE we have been learning about fair trade. 

Year 5 
This week in Year 5, we have been preparing for our trips to the Museum of London by researching Ango-Saxon food 
and daily life.  We have been using our research to begin writing our own non-chronological reports in Literacy.  In 
Maths, we have been comparing and ordering fractions and in Science, we have been investigating the effect of filtering 
on soluble and insoluble materials. 

Year 6 
This week Year 6 have been studying Geometry in Maths. We have investigated angles in triangles and applied 
problem solving skills to questions about angles. In Literacy, we have started a new unit of setting descriptions - we will 
be describing settings in the future affected by climate change. 
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ATTENDANCE WEEK ENDING 24/01/2020 
 
 

 

CLASS ATTENDANCE 

Kings Cross 87.9% 

Highbury & Islington 95.4% 

Victoria 86.8% 

Covent Garden 96.8% 

Piccadilly Circus 95.0% 

Crouch Hill 91.2% 

Stratford 93.7% 

Liverpool Street 86.7% 

Holloway Road 98.1% 

Caledonian Road 98.0% 

Hoxton 90.9% 

Shoreditch 94.6% 

****ATTENDANCE CLASS WINNERS**** 
 
All classes were entered into a draw where the 
children have had 100% attendance.  The winners for 
week ending 24/01/2020 were Caledonian Road.  Well 
Done! 

 

 

We are a READING 
CONNECTS school 
 

  YEARS 3/4 SWIMMING 
 
 

If your child goes swimming on Thursdays, 
their swimming kit must consist of a proper 
swimming costume, towel and plastic bag for 
wet things.  Children are responsible for their 
possessions. Unfortunately, the children will 
not have the opportunity to dry their hair, as we 
have limited time at the swimming pool.  Thank 
you! 
 

BALL BEARING MAGNETS 
 
 

Some children have been bringing ball bearing 
magnets to school.  These magnets ARE NOT 
allowed in school as they could be potentially 
dangerious i.e. getting stuck in children’s ears 
and noses.  If a child does bring them into 
school they will automatically go on “Red 
Card”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 



 

 

     

     DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 
Thursday 5th March 
 

World Book Day 
 

Monday 16th- Friday 20th March 
 

Shakespeare Week 

Wednesday 6th May Year 5 – Into University 
 

Wednesday 8th July Year 6 School Journey 

Wednesday 15th July Year 6 Production–Graduations/Leavers 
Show 

 
 
 
 

 
     
           CLASS/YEAR GROUP ASSEMBLIES 9.10 AM 

 

DATE 
 

CLASS/YEAR GROUP 

Wednesday 12th February Crouch Hill 
 

Wednesday 11th March Holloway Road 
 

Wednesday 18th March Liverpool Street 
 

Wednesday 25th March 
 

Stratford 
 

Wednesday 1st April 
 

Caledonian Road 
 

Wednesday 13th May 
 

Piccadilly Circus 
 

Wednesday 20th May Victoria 
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